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STAFF’S SECOND REQUEST FOR EXTENSION OF TIME 
 
 COMES NOW the Staff of the Missouri Public Service Commission (Staff), by and 

through counsel, and for its Second Request For Extension of Time, respectfully states as 

follows: 

1. On July 7, 2009, Staff filed a Motion with the Missouri Public Service 

Commission (Commission) To Open Incident Investigation Case involving an incident that 

occurred on February 4, 2009, at the existing Unit 1 of the Iatan generating plant Kansas City 

Power & Light Company (KCP&L) operates near Weston, Missouri during the attempted start-

up of that unit.   

2. On July 9, 2009, the Commission granted Staff’s request which established Case 

No. ES-2010-0009 and ordered Staff to file a report no later than November 18, 2009.   

3. On November 16, 2009, Staff requested additional time to file its report.  The 

Commission granted Staff an extension until December 30, 2009. 

4. Due to demands of other Commission cases and other Commission matters, the 

Staff has not yet finalized its report nor presented a draft of the final report to KCP&L to verify 

the accuracy of the statements of fact in the report and to identify which portions, if any, are 

highly confidential or proprietary.  The Staff typically obtains the review of the affected utility 



prior to filing such a report.  No party should be prejudiced by a further delay until January 29, 

2010 for the Staff to file its report.    

WHEREFORE, Staff respectfully request that the Commission further extend the date 

by which the Staff is to file its report from December 30, 2009 to Friday, January 29, 2010.    

Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
        

           /s/ Jaime N. Ott                                         
       Jaime N. Ott 

Assistant General Counsel  
 Missouri Bar No. 60949 

 
       Attorney for the Staff of the  
       Missouri Public Service Commission 
       P. O. Box 360 
       Jefferson City, MO 65102 
       (573) 751-8700 (Telephone) 
       (573) 751-9285 (Fax) 

jaime.ott@psc.mo.gov  
       

CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 
 

I hereby certify that copies of the foregoing have been mailed, hand-delivered, 
transmitted by facsimile or electronically mailed to all counsel of record this 30th day of 
December, 2009. 

 
 

      /s/ Jaime N. Ott    
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